
Town of Sudbury 

Community Preservation Committee 

Annual Reporting Form 

Name of Project including year of Town Meeting and Article Number:  

Date of Report:  

Date of Town Meeting Approval:  

Project Proponent:  

Recipient of CPC Funds:  

Name of Person Completing Form:  

Description of Project:  

 

 

 

Total Project Budget through CPC:  

Total Spent in FY                        $ 

Total Spent in prior fiscal years:   

Balance Remaining: 

Is the project completed?  Yes               No  

Description of status of the project:  

 

 

 

Project results, including any changes since Town Meeting: 

 

 

 

Description of other pertinent information: 


	Project Name/Year of TM/Article #: RE: CPC Annual Project Report ATM 23-45
	Date of Report: 10/15/24
	TM Approval Date: RE: CPC Annual Project Report ATM 23-45 Feely Phase II
	Project Proponent: Park & Recreation Commission DPW Park Department  Youth Softball Adult Softball
	Recipient of CPC Funds: Sudbury Park & Recreation Dept.
	Name of Person Completing Form: Dennis A. Mannone Jr.
Park & Recreation Dept.
	Description of Project: Frank Feeley Field Improvement Phase II Sudbury Youth girls softball and adult softball operates there program on all three fields at Frank Feeley fields. These fields are in need of improvement and have safety concerns which are underway and being address in the already approved Phase I and is now done. This project should have been bid out this past Spring for improvements underway late early summer. We had  requested funds to complete Phase II of this project which will address the Feeley #2 safety concerns, ADA accessible  and drainage issues in the outfields of Feeley #1 & #2
	Total Project Budget Trhough CPC: 899,668
	FY Year: 23
	$ Spent: 0.00
	Total spent in prior FY Years: 0.00
	Balance Remaining: 899,668
	Yes: Off
	No: Yes
	Description of status of the project: The current architect has decided not to proceed with an additional contract for Feeley Field Phase 2. As a result, we have put the project on hold. ( We would need to bid the project out with a new Architect firm)

The town has just signed a field assessment contract to evaluate all the fields in town, collaborating with local user groups to develop a comprehensive plan. This assessment will help determine which fields should be prioritized based on usage and wear and tear. We will pause the Feeley Field project Phase II until the assessment is completed, at which point we will reevaluate our approach through the CPC for further clarification.

	Project Results: Additionally, we have experienced a turnover in staff at the DPW. It is essential to ensure that incoming staff are informed about the project and can assist with the process and design.
	Description: We have signed a field assessment (CPC Article FY 23) contract to evaluate all the fields in town, collaborating with local user groups to develop a comprehensive plan. This assessment will help determine which fields should be prioritized based on usage and wear and tear. At this point, we believe the most prudent course of action is to wait for the completion of the field assessment. Once it is done, we will reevaluate the overall situation, including whether the fields at Feeley Field should be redone or if additional fields can be developed on other land in town to meet the needs of softball programs.


